ADRIEL HILLS CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MINUTES
JANUARY 19, 2021
Board Members Present: Jim Fry (President, 2021), Chris Wells (Vice President, 2023), Paul Bruck (Treasurer, 2023), David “Ski” Cismoski (Secretary, 2022), Ken Baldwin (2021), Isabel Garity (2023), and Sam Solt (2022).  The number by each director, indicates each director’s last year of term. 
Board Members Absent: None
Property Manager: Ralph Pankey
Homeowners Present: David Cunningham, JC Griffin, Audi Hertz, Don Homan, Deborah Kohler, Carol Landsverk and Laurie Sneider
2021 Committee Members:

* Area Development Committee: Ski Cismoski, Ken Baldwin & Sam Solt

* Management Committee: Sam Solt, Charlie Doggett & Diane Kenning

* Ad Hoc Clubhouse Remodel Committee: Paul Bruck, Chris Wells, Dave Peel & Laurie 

  

Sneider

* Clubhouse Electrical Update Committee: Ken Baldwin & Paul Bruck

* Nominating Committee: TBD

* City/County Planning Liaison: Isabel Garity
Call to Order: Jim called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm. 
Approval of Agenda: Moved, Seconded and Approved (MSA) to approve agenda
Homeowner Comments/Correspondence: Several notes of appreciation for staff work have been received. 
Approval of Minutes – 
November: MSA with no corrections

December: MSA to approve with no corrections; Ski abstained. 
Directors: Important Board Areas 2021

Jim:
1. Need to assure that a balance is kept between access to amenities and restrictions around COVID. 
2. Stay on top of development around us and stay involved to support our interests. 
3. Maintenance and updates on our 50+ year old infrastructure.


Chris: Lower than expected resale value of properties in AH. Current clubhouse amenities tend 
to appeal to older folks than younger – can we fix? Does that impact resale values?

Ski: Defining how to secure our boundaries from possible trespassers, especially from the east 
as development happens around us. Keep a good relationship with the City.

Paul: Maintain our uniqueness (a good thing!).

Ken: The extension of Turnberry Road. Can lobby for expansion of Timberline 


instead.

Isabel:

1. Work with others about Turnberry extension.
2. That residents’ wishes and desires are heard (reserve, landscaping, infrastructure, etc.)

Sam: Wants us to stay on top of nearby development and advocate for our interests as this 
happens.
Treasurer’s Report  
Paul talked about ideas for what financial information items to present and highlight to the board rather than diving deep into every line item. For instance, what items are we over or under budget and why that is. He highlighted several for which he didn’t currently have answers, but will get them and report back. A discussion was had about whether or not water rights are to be depreciated and/or listed as an asset on the balance sheet. Diane, Paul and the accountant will discuss and reply at a future meeting.

Ski had the following questions/comments –

*Why the difference between the Balance Sheet Reserve Fund Bank Account value and the separate Reserve Fund Account Schedule value?  Diane, who is helping Paul with the transition, explained this as a timing difference on how checks were written and posted. The balance sheet value is correct.

*The note payable to Donald Frick, which should be zero, still appears on the balance sheet.  Diane said that they had been working with the auditor to get this removed and would get this resolved.

*The cost value of the water shares would be better classified as a current asset and not under the Property and Equipment category.  The water share value is not a depreciable asset and due to its nature as a saleable asset with in a year’s time, can be classified as a current asset.  This improves the current ratio calculation.  If the market value of the shares is easily available, that value could be listed also.


Approve November Treasurer’s Report:  MSA to approve without correction; Ski 


abstained.

Approve December Treasurer’s Report: MSA to approve without correction; Ski 


abstained.
Manager’s Report: 
* The pool was opened from five days a week to seven days a week as of 1/11/21. Hot tub and sauna remain closed per recommendation of the County Health Department (received verbally 1/13/21). 

* Christmas goodies were much appreciated by the staff. 

* Ralph explained that the HOA is responsible for physical problems with sewer 
systems, while 
plugging/root intrusion/backup, etc. are responsibility of the homeowner.
* Some discrepancies on the financial reports are dragging on. The current accountant/auditor seems to put us at the bottom of his to-do list. Might want to find a new one.

* Currently 34 units are rentals. December of 2019 there were only 25; approximately 30% 

growth. Out of 177 units; 19% are rentals.

* Landscaping work continues weather permitting. Walls are being built; winter tee boxes have 
been opened so summer tee boxes can recover.
Committee Work Groups:
Area Development: 

Ski reported that Tom Moore’s proposal has not been updated since last fall. It had been returned to him by the city with a number of items to be re-considered. We need to be thinking about a tall fence along our east boundary to keep non-residents from trespassing (and who is responsible for paying for it) as development east of 
us commences.
Management Committee: No report
Nominating Committee: No members, no report
Other Committees: No report
Ad Hoc Committee; Clubhouse Remodel/Vision:
Jim talked about the need for modernization of the clubhouse – perhaps an exercise room with machines, an expanded kitchen, etc. How could expansion be done and how much would it cost? This committee is to take a “big picture” view of what a remodel might look like and what the cost would be. Community input would be solicited.
City/County Planning Liaison: No report.
Old Business:
Clubhouse Remodel - Electrical Service: Should be part of the remodel.
Reserve Study Status: First done in 2014 by Advanced Reserve Solutions; it’s recommended it be updated every three years (it’s not been updated since 2014). Reserve Fund includes $110 of our monthly dues. Cost to update the study, $1200; this is budgeted for this fiscal year. 
New Business:
Adriel Hills Zoom Subscription: 

We now have our own Zoom video meeting software. Jim proposed that it be made available for HOA group use (for book club, Wine and Unwind group, etc.).  Information will be posted.
Tree Evaluation/Benefits: 

Davey Tree Service provided a tree survey for us. Many are near or past their life expectancy. We should look at a more aggressive tree replacement plan so that we don’t have huge gaps when old trees are taken to the big chipper in the sky. Davey suggests we start with the golf course as some of the oldest are there. We may want to consider ultimately planting trees between Blue Spruces along the entry way.  
Homeowner comments: 

Deborah Kohler -
*Re: area development, she understands that obtaining water for Montava has become a big 
stumbling block to development. But other developments closer to Douglas Road are still on track to be completed.

* Finds the increase in rentals troubling. 

* Applauds Jim for ideas around clubhouse improvements/ideas.

* That we don’t own the ground under our units might adversely impact the 


property values referenced earlier.

* Wondered what is to be done with tilting RR ties by houses along the ditch. Ralph replied 
that more permanent repairs are planned but they’ll be expensive. Such improvements are in 

the long-range plans.

* Curious about Montava possibly drawing water from an underground aquifer. Ralph noted it 
may be the same one used by our wells. Permission from water courts will be needed 
before they can proceed.

Laurie Sneider -

*Thanks to all new members. Looking forward to working on the clubhouse 


remodel project.
Adjournment: MSA for adjournment at 7:55. 
Recorded and Submitted by Mark Kenning
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